
Property and Major Projects Committee Agenda 6 June 2003 

11. APPLICATION BY VODAFONE TO LOCATE MOBILE PHONE EQUIPMENT ON COUNCIL 
PROPERTY 

 
Officer responsible Author 
Property Manager Victoria Murdoch, DDI 941-8053 

 
The purpose of this report is to seek the Committee’s approval for Vodafone to install two roadside 
telecommunication sites within Christchurch. 
 
These approvals are required to enable Vodafone to proceed with their application for resource 
consent. 
 
CONTEXT OF REPORT 
 
As part of the protocol/policy as presented to April’s meeting, applications for cell sites must be 
approved by the Property and Major Projects Committee under its delegated authority.  Applications 
have been received for two medium impact sites, these are modifications to applications presented at 
last month’s Committee meeting. 
 
APPLICATIONS RECEIVED 
 
Two applications have been received from Vodafone seeking approval to develop roadside 
telecommunications facilities on Council street assets.  These applications update two already 
presented to the Property and Major Projects Committee at last month’s meeting.  The first application 
(New Brighton Road) has been varied by Vodafone to better meet their needs in terms of coverage 
and the second (Marine Parade) represented in a varied location at the Committee’s wish away from 
the children’s playground.  Officers are seeking approval from the Committee as part of the procedure 
for processing applications to locate mobile phone equipment on Council land. 
 
These applications are consistent with the Council’s protocol/policy for cellular transmitting sites and 
the following sites require approval in accordance with Step 12 of the protocol.  Step 12 of the protocol 
is the final approval step for low/medium impact sites on street assets. 
 

 1. A roadside telecommunications facility on a street light pole situated on the intersection of 
Cresswell Avenue and New Brighton Road, Dallington as per Plan 1 (attached). 

 
 2. A roadside telecommunications facility on a street light pole situated on marine Parade, North 

New Brighton as per Plan 2 (attached). 
 
 Staff 
 Recommendation: 1. That the Committee note that the applications received are consistent 

with Council’s policy/protocol. 
 
  2. That both roadside telecommunications facilities be approved in 

accordance with Step 12 of the protocol. 
 
 Chairman’s 
 Recommendation:  That the above recommendation be adopted. 


